

January-March 2025

Hello dear supporters and praying friends,

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support as we have labored these past few months. We have been busy assisting missionaries both at home and abroad, and we are excited to share with you what God has allowed us to do through your help.

January kicked off with a work day at the Hope of Israel Baptist Missions warehouse. Elijah, myself, and a young man from one of our supporting churches spent the day clearing shelves and loading trailers to make room for a shipment of Hebrew/Russian New Testaments. The rest of January was spent helping a Western missionary move and transition to a new ministry. While I was helping with the physical side of things, my wife and children assisted the family with settling in their new home. We then headed back to the HIBM warehouse for a full work week where we made big strides in clearing out their warehouse to make room for their expanding ministry. We were able to take one trailer load of clothes to a men's home in VA and a load to NC to help gather items for a relief container for the Caribbean Islands.

At the end of February, myself and two other men left for St. Vincent and the Grenadine Islands to assist missionary David Ballinger. This was my first overseas trip, and I am thankful for how God used it and am looking forward to the next one. While there we were able to assist in a street meeting in the Georgetown Village. I was blessed to get to preach on the street one night while people from a nearby bar and casino and homes gathered in the streets to listen. God also allowed me to preach both Sundays at a local church in the Stubbs village. It encouraged my heart to see local churches banding together to reach the 105 out of 120 villages that do not have a Gospel witness in them. We also worked on the Dayspring Gospel Boat getting it prepared for the next step in its ministry. I was able to do maintenance work on the diesel engines as well as help with other things on the boat that needed to be done. We had a great time, and our small team of 4 men was able to accomplish much in preparation for other teams that will be coming to the islands for evangelistic work. Thank you to those who gave to make this trip possible.

Our next "Second Man" trip is scheduled for this June. We are planning a 3 week trip to Van Buren, Maine where I took a group of men last year and we assisted the York family. This year we are going back to help them with a VBS, a big outreach into surrounding towns, and to continue the renovations on the church in Limestone, ME. If you would like to come along on this trip, please reach out to me to let us know. We need all the help we can get to accomplish as much as possible during our time there. Also, we ask that you pray for the financial need for this trip. We estimate this trip will cost our family around \$8,000 dollars. If you would like to help with this, you can do so by sending funds to MWBM and mark it for "Maine Trip."

Sis. Deanna has officially graduated from physical therapy on her foot and is recovering well. Thank you to everyone that has been praying for her. Braylen has begun to play the piano and sing in churches when the opportunity arises. Dakota is growing in his walk with God, and we praise the Lord for this. Emmett is a blessing as everyday is a new adventure for him. Elijah is daily learning new skills and is a blessing to me in the ministry; please pray for his salvation. We thank God for our family and how we all get to serve God together.

Thank you all for giving and praying so we can go and do what God has called us to. We couldn't do it without your support. If you will keep holding the ropes, we will keep going down in the pit to carry the Gospel to a lost world.

In His service, The Hewett Family Galatians 6:2



Contact information:

Caleb and Deanna Hewett P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 770-710-1456 calebhewett@mwbm.org

Support Address:

Macedonia World Baptist Missions
P.O. Box 519
Braselton, GA 30517
706-654-2818
www.mwbm.org

Sending Church:

Faith Baptist Church P.O. Box 132 Harriman, TN 37748 Pastor Tim Giddens Ph.423-363-0306